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Tuesday 19th September 2017





Important Information – Due to the delay in our start date the Department of Education have requested that we make a slight alteration to our previous holiday arrangements. Pupils will now be in school on Monday 12th February 2018 and Tuesday 13th February 2018. These will be half day finishes and there will be no Afterschool Club available on these days. 

Morning Arrangements – The car park will be operational with effect from Monday 25th September. The new arrangements are as follows:

· All pupils should enter the school through the Student Entrance which is located midway along the front of the school at the top of the stairs and ramp. These doors will be open from 8.50am to 9.00am. Pupils should go directly to the playground with their belongings. Pupils entering the school after the start time of 9.00am must do so via the main entrance.
NB. The Student Entrance is for pupils only. Parents are not permitted to enter the building via this entrance for Child Protection purposes.
· Any parent wishing to speak with a member of staff, or visit the office, must use the main school entrance.
· Limited parking is available within the school grounds for staff members; we encourage parents to make use of the drop off points in the car park. By doing this congestion in the car park should be avoided. We would again ask you to exercise patience and caution while we all adjust to this new drop off system.

P1 pupils should continue to be brought to their classroom by their parents via the main entrance for the remainder of September. From Wednesday 4th October P1 pupils should be brought to the Student Entrance where they will be received by a member of staff and directed to their classroom.

Parking – As the car park will be in use from next Monday we would urge people not to park at the front of the school along the footpath. The drop off points within the car park should be used instead.

End of Day Arrangements – Pupils will be dismissed from the Student Entrance doors at either 2pm, 3pm and after all third party and teacher led clubs. Parents/Childminders etc. should wait for the children at the bottom of the steps at the Student Entrance. This will enable staff members to see who is there to collect each child and see them off safely. 
Afterschool Club (2pm-5pm) should continue to use the main school entrance to collect their children.

Woodwind Tuition – Anyone who would like their child to commence tuition in the flute, fife or clarinet should contact Claire McDaniel on 07807493439.

Healthy Breaks – A leaflet will be sent home with your child this week to highlight the importance of eating healthy breaks in school. Please look out for this in your child’s bag.

School Closure – School will be closed for pupils on Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd October.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Local Childminder – We have been contacted by a childminder who has just moved into the area after many years’ experience of childminding in Saintfield. Anyone wanting her details should contact the school office.
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